Monday February 7, 2022 PAC Meeting Minutes 
1. Meeting called to order 7:00.
2. Amendments to the agenda 

· Sara made motion to adopt

· Joyce second motion 

· Agenda adopted

3. Adoption of Jan. 10, 2022 minutes

· Kara made motion to adopt

· Sara second motion 

· Minutes adopted

4. Call for open positions

· Treasurer – thank you to Stan and Chantal for helping out until this position is filled
· Vice-Chair – please let Sia know if you are interested.  This person would hopefully take over the Chair position after the next school year.
5. Chair Report

· AGM will occur in April
· Sia and Shelly discussed the possibility of having fun lunches.  This cannot occur at this time due to COVID-19 restrictions.  It is unclear when restrictions will be lifted.

· Staff Appreciation – We will need to serve individual packaged treats for staff due to COVID-19.  There are about 75 staff members at Shamrock.  What could we do?  Bags of chips, prepackaged sweet treats, coffee etc.  We need to set a budget. Motion: PAC will spend up to $500 for Staff Appreciation Week.  Moved by Sia. Seconded by Erin.  Motion passed.
6. Treasurer’s Report
· 3 deposits made this month - $960 to General account from baby-sitting course registration, $383.50 to General account from Colbri fundraiser, and City of Winnipeg $3253.31 to Connects

· Stan Scott will be added to General and Connects accounts for signing authority. Vote taken – yes.
7. Principal’s Report

Thank you for your generosity and planning Staff Appreciation week!

As we begin the month of February, we are happy to have the majority of students back learning in-person.  Despite some frigid temperatures last month and a delayed return to classes, we are excited by all that is happening in classrooms and around the school.

Please find some key points of interest related to what is going on at Shamrock this month:

· Staffing Updates:

· Welcome to Tyler Schade who is currently fulfilling a term position for Mitch Catcatun in Grade 7/8

· Welcome to Thomas Orchard (EA) term until February 28th
· Welcome to Denise Klassen who has be collaborating with Grade 7/8 students and staff to support student writing

· COVID Updates

· Continuing in restricted Orange

· Ventilation review has now been completed for all spaces within the school

· School Sports – Basketball

· Grade 7/8 students will be participating in school-based intramural round robin beginning this week

· Staff Professional Learning

· February 4 – Family of Schools

· Intro to Anti-Racist Education

· Virtual learning with Michael Champagne

· Cold Weather Protocols

· If weather is colder than -30 with the windchill, students will be let inside to wait in classrooms, beginning at 8:25

· I Love to Read Committee

· March into Reading – Activities will include theme days, school wide BINGO, guest virtual readers and many other fun activities with a theme of “Making Connections”

· 2022-2023 School Budget Planning

· Parents are asked to complete the share their thoughts and ideas related to the upcoming budget using The Thought Exchange

· Registration is currently being accepted to participate in the virtual budget meeting

· It was asked if Shelly has received a response for the meeting with LRSD re: new catchments. No response at this time.
· When will painting occur?  Spring Break if weather permits, otherwise it will be done in the summer.

· Kindergarten Information night coming up – could PAC be a part of it to connect with new families?  Yes.  

· Is there an update on field trips?  Virtual field trips only right now.  No in person field trips due to COVID-19 restrictions.

· Grade 8 graduation – At this time it is unclear what that will look like with COVID-19 restrictions.

Upcoming Dates:

· February 21 – Louis Riel Day

· February 22, 2022 – Early Dismissal

· February 28 – Professional Learning Day - No School
8. Committee Reports

i. Fundraising Report 

· None 
ii. Playground Report

· The broken tire swings have been replaced.  
· The cheque that came from the City of Winnipeg was the last for the grant.  

· Building Sustainable Communities grant – we must have at least 10% of the cost of the project and they will give up to half.  
· The total cost of the project according to the vendor we chose is $93 660.
· It was suggested that PAC shares this information with the Shamrock School families.  It is possible someone would be able to help out with fundraising ideas, grant ideas etc..  
iii. Social Media Report 

· 24 students registered for the baby-sitting course.  The feedback was that all students who participated did well and were a pleasure to work with. 
· Kara to touch base with Shelly re:  I Love to Read activities.  

9. Other Business

· none
10. Questions 
· none
11. Adjournment 7:56.
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